

DISLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Richard Holland Disley Parish Clerk

Tel: 01663 762726

Email: <u>admin@disleyparishcouncil.org.uk</u>
Web: www.disleyparishcouncil.org.uk

Twitter: @disleypc

DISLEY PARISH COUNCIL STATEMENT ON REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY ARRANGEMENTS 2020

Owing to the on-going uncertainty surrounding Covid-19, Disley Parish Council has taken the difficult decision to cancel the Remembrance Sunday Service at the War Memorial on the Ram Green in Disley booked for Sunday 8th November 2020.

The safety of our residents and visitors is paramount and the Parish Council cannot ensure that the large numbers that pay their respects at this event each year, could do so safely and in line with Government Coronavirus guidelines.

Disley Parish Council will be announcing several initiatives to allow the community to come together in remembrance on 8th November, but sadly, these cannot include a physical gathering at the War Memorial.

Any individual or organisation wishing to lay a wreath or cross at the Memorial is asked to do this at any time away from 11.00am on Sunday 8th November 2020. The Parish Council has created a webpage on its website and anyone wishing to provide a photograph or video of their act of remembrance can supply this to the Council for inclusion on the website. Please email these files to: admin@disleyparishcouncil.org.uk

Details of further Remembrance initiatives will be announced shortly.

We hope that the community understands the reason why the Council has had to make this difficult decision.

"We will remember them"

Cllr Jackie Pattison Chair of Disley Parish Council